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GABC Executive Council Minutes
May   2014

TREASURER REPORT
· $1576.34 balance
OLD BUSINESS
· Ongoing; Prison Beekeeping Course; Archie, Ken, Richard & Carlos

· Pending; Wifi update - it’s complicated!  Poll membership to see who would use it.

· Research ongoing;

Liability insurance update; Susan-Not an easy issue. Do we need general liability or event insurance? 
Has talked with an insurance agent in Boca Raton.
Homeowner insurance does not cover honeybees.
We are covered when we are at the Extension office.
Checking with American Insurance that 4H uses.
FSBA has insurance, will check with FSBA Treasurer.
We only do 2-3 events per year that are not connected with UF where we bring bees.
Different situation for beekeepers than the general public.
Susan has taken class to be certified to use Epipens.
Suggestion that we have a presentation on insurance for member

Susan will check with Texas Insurance for event insurance.
Speaking with an attorney on LLC and non-profit designations would be helpful.

Ongoing; Observation hive modifications- Dan & Jenny; to be completed by 5/25/14.
· Pending;Verify volunteer for hands-on hive inspection & their zip codes. Enter on post on website.  Janice
NEW BUSINESS 
· Future item; T-shirts & fashion wear
· Present next meeting; GABC hive – pay for brood box set?
1. 
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GENERAL MEETING MINUTES
TREASURER REPORT
$1576.34 balance
NUCS Delivered to members!
· Club Nuc @ Oakview Neighborhood Nectar is doing well
Raffle; Cecelia	
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Two prizes were given; Jenny won a drone frame with stencils and Cindy won a set of stencils
BEES IN THE NEWS
· Research facility funds of $2.5 million were approved by the legislature. Pending the governor’s signature.
COMMUNITY OUTREACH 
· Prison beekeeping class; Richard, Carlos, Ken & Archie; Ken reported that there were hundreds of applications received for the class that is capped at 15 students, who were attentive and eager to learn. It would be helpful if Malcolm’s book could be purchased in bulk to have in the library for the student’s access. Malcolm will supply the dealer from whom books can be purchased for $9.99/each. All present were supportive of purchasing books for the students at the prison. 
· Travis Mitchell; Community Food Project Coordinator; Several members, including Duane have been out to the site to help with getting their bee yard set up.
· Bee Yard Locations Survey; Dave Westerfeldt and Gary VanCleef stated that completing the survey assists the state with managing use of pesticides so that bees are not injured.  Janice will send the information by email to the membership.
BEE BUDDIES - Lending a helping hand
· Will  D. received assistance with his inspection from Susan Harris. 
UPCOMING EVENTS
· May 3, Saturday; Wildflower visit and picnic at Janice’s house; cancelled due to stormy weather
· May 3, Saturday; Bee Day at Dadant; call if you need a nuc; there may be some that are not yet sold
· May 11, Sunday; Surprise BD party for Gary’s wife, Diane. Non-bee event – all birthday fun for Diane. 
· May 17, Saturday; Master Gardner’s Sale, 8am - noon; Alachua Extension Office; some members signed up to staff the booth; 
PROGRAM
Malcolm Sanford, author Storey’s Guide to Keeping Honeybees discussed two topics:
Florida State Beekeepers Association
· Past achievements have included: 1) A standard for determining the quality of honey was created. Efforts are now being made to make a federal standard.  2) Legislation for protecting beekeepers and allowing beekeeping within cities has been passed.  This has ensured state-wide guidelines that facilitate beekeeping.  3)  A cottage food law was passed that, among other foods, allow beekeepers to sell honey without having a commercial-quality kitchen.  4) A study on the impact of encouraging bee research was presented to the legislature in the 2014 session and has been the impetus for passing a bill to build the research facility in Gainesville. 
· The new president, Tom Nolan, is giving new energy to the organization. They are re-designing how the membership is organized and how decisions are made that will be more representative of involved beekeepers. The old bylaws have been re-created to allow for the changes. The state is being divided into six districts, each of which will have representatives for the state body. 
Hive Inspections
· Bees are very organized and entering a hive is disruptive. Avoid entering the hive unless there are specific reasons for entering.  In the spring, much can be learned by seeing the activity of the bees at the entrance of the hive, especially in the evening when they are coming home from the day of foraging.  If you open the lid of the hive and there are lots of bees, go ahead and put a super on to allow them more room. During an inspection, look for pests (crippled wings = mites), space for the queen to lay eggs, food, and brood & larvae. 
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